
  
MAIDSTONE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 
RECORD OF DECISION OF THE CABINET 

 
 
 
 Decision Made: 10 August 2011 
 
RESPONSE TO VISION FOR KENT CONSULTATION 
 
Issue for Decision 
 
To consider the proposed response to the Vision for Kent Consultation. 
 
Decision Made 
 
That the response to the Vision for Kent Consultation set out at Appendix 
A to the joint report of the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive 
be approved. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
The Vision for Kent has been drafted by the Kent Forum, a partnership of 
all councils across Kent. The Vision is an overarching statement of 
priorities for the County for the next ten years (as set out at Appendix B 
to the joint report of the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive). 
The priorities have been grouped under three ambitions for the County of 
Kent: 

 
1. Grow the Kent Economy 

2. Tackle Disadvantage 

3. Put the citizen in control 

 
Maidstone Borough Council has set the following priorities: 
 

1. For Maidstone to have a growing economy 

2. For Maidstone to be a decent place to live 

3. Corporate and Customer Excellence 

There is clearly alignment between the Vision for Kent and Maidstone 
Borough Council’s priorities; in broad terms the Council supports the 
ambitions for Kent as set out in the vision. Kent is seeking to support 
business, improve skills and ensure that there are good jobs and provide 
apprenticeships and training.  This concurs with Maidstone Borough 
Council’s priority outcome; to have a growing economy with rising 
employment and a commitment to economic development. The priority to 
tackle disadvantage in Kent is mirrored by the outcome Maidstone 
Borough Council is seeking on reducing deprivation.  The third priority 



compliments the Council’s commitment to corporate and customer 
excellence and service design principles to put the customer first. 

 
It has been identified that the ambitions will be delivered through three 
Ambition Boards - multi agency groups focused on addressing the vision 
for Kent. Maidstone plays a role on two of the ambition boards; the Chief 
Executive on the Tackling Disadvantage Ambition Board and the Leader on 
the Grow the Kent Economy Ambition Board. 

 
The consultation has outlined 6 questions to be responded to; these are 
concerned with identifying the top two actions to achieve each ambition 
and then a general question for each ambition on further work that could 
be carried out. The suggested response (as set out at Appendix A to the 
report of the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive) takes into 
account the Council’s own Strategic Plan and corporate priorities and 
outcomes. 
 
Alternatives considered and why rejected 
 
The Cabinet could choose not to respond to the consultation, however this 
would mean missing the opportunity to further inform the vision for the 
County and represent the views of Maidstone residents. 
 
Background Papers 
 
None 
 
 
 

Should you be concerned about this decision and wish to call it in, please 
submit a call in form signed by any two Non-Executive Members to the 
Head of Change and Scrutiny by:  18 August 2011 

 
 


